
     The Antidegradation Guidance Development Advisory Committee reviewed proposed revisions to Chapter 5, “Tier 2 Analysis- Is Degradation Necessary and Important” , Appendix F:  Examples of Justification of Social or Economic Importance”, and a new Chapter pertaining to Outstanding Resource Waters.  


The draft may be viewed on-line at 	


� HYPERLINK "http://www.deq.idaho.gov/rules/water/antidegradation_guidance_development.cfm" \t "_blank" �http://www.deq.idaho.gov/rules/water/antidegradation_guidance_development.cfm�.





	A particular challenge to meeting the requirements of Chapter 5 is the availability of data within the stated timeline of July 1, 2011.  However, staff noted that their evaluation of assimilative capacity will be based on the permitted or allowed capacity, not the current or existing capacity.


	Under Social and Economic Justification, some municipalities raised the question of using bacteria as a key parameter.  While that might be acceptable for recreational uses, it will be difficult, if not impossible, for municipal dischargers who are already using the highest level of disinfection trying to achieve “zero” discharge.  They asked if the language should be simplified or changed from “antidegradation” to “dilution flow”.  IDEQ indicated a willingness to maybe consider some new language, but again noted that assimulative capacity will be evaluated at the permit level.  The municipalities replied it would be an “artificial exercise” that was not technologically attainable.  


	The ‘Outstanding Resource Water chapter was returned for significant changes.  As presented, it was merely a recitation of the existing rule and meaningless.  The committee asked IDEQ to rework the chapter to focus on Tier 3 and provide a clearer understanding of what protections would be required under a Tier 3 designation.


	It was noted that EPA is currently engaged in activities to clarify the federal Antidegradation rule and there was some discussion about whether Idaho should be taking steps to head-off future implications.  However, such actions could be considered more stringent than legally required today.  It was decided to remain on-course with existing law and rule requirements.  


The Advisory Committee will meet again on July 22nd to review the entire draft.  In the interim, IDEQ staff will write write an Executive Summary as a preface to the document.  They are also asking for assistance from business and industry stakeholders to complete Appendix F.  After the July meeting, the draft will be submitted for public comment and further revisions.
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